
February 26, 2025

President Donald J. Trump
1600 Pennsylvania Avenue
Washington, DC, 20500

Dear President Trump,

Over the past week, it has come to light that multiple desperate Americans have been denied life-saving organ transplants 
due to their COVID-19 vaccination status. 

This outrageous denial of care has affected some of our most vulnerable citizens—including a child from Indiana and a 
veteran from Ohio—prompting us to introduce the COVID-19 Vaccination Non-Discrimination Act (H.R. 1381). This 
legislation would prohibit federal funding for any entity that refuses treatment based on COVID-19 vaccination status.

Mr. President, this letter urges you to issue an Executive Order directing the Secretary of Health and Human Services to 
review all grants made under 42 U.S.C. § 273 and 42 U.S.C. § 274 and conduct steps necessary to ensure recipients are 
not discriminating on the basis of COVID-19 vaccination. Your Executive Order on January 27, 2025, “Reinstating 
Service Members Discharged Under the Military’s COVID-19 Vaccination Mandate,” and your February 15, 2025, order, 
“Keeping Education Accessible and Ending COVID-19 Vaccine Mandates in Schools,” were crucial steps in upholding 
medical and religious freedom. The same principles apply here. These reckless mandates, implemented under the Biden 
Administration, do more harm than good. It has become increasingly clear that these mandates are out of step with 
parental rights, medical freedom, and the religious beliefs of millions of Americans. 

With your leadership, our nation could return to a time when our brave and talented medical professionals can save lives 
freely, unburdened by bureaucratic barriers that endanger our most vulnerable citizens.

God Bless,

Michael A. Rulli
Member of Congress
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Member of Congress


